                                            CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
              MEETING -WEDNESDAY 14th DECEMBER, 2022
                     AT 7.30PM – virtual meeting using Zoom


Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chair), Alan Price, James Richards, Bryn Morris, Tim Mason, Graham Johns
In attendance:  C Cllr. N Prior, Vanessa Walker – Clerk
Apologies:   
1. Representation by Members of the Public 

2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 21st November, 2022, were read and agreed.  Proposed by  Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· Defibrillator training – to be arranged in the New Year. 
· Ordnance Survey mapping – replies received from Pembs County Council and Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority that as far as they both know there is no mapping survey being undertaken..
· No Entry sign on one-way system. Fixed and all four signs have been renewed.
· Tourism Tax – Pembs County Council’s view on its proposed implementation. Pembs County Council are broadly in favour of the principle of this tax at this point in time as it will take years to come in, Local Authorities will be able to make individual decisions to adopt the tax and any money raised will be ring fenced for community enhancement.
4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00
                                              Pembs CC – election re-charge cost - £225.00
                 Proposed  Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. James Richards.                                  


      Account information: 

          Balance of current a/c:  £3,375.38   

          Balance of deposit a/c:  £2,010.59

5. PLANNING
PCC

Planning Application
i) 22/0588/PA:  Y Bwthyn, CASTLE MORRIS – erection of porch.  No adverse comments.
ii) 22/0683/PA:  Y Gwesty Bach, CASTLE MORRIS - Change of use …..     No adverse comments.
iii)  Email from Pembs County Council received re enquiry about retrospective planning applications that they are legal and the only deterrent is the possibility that the application will be refused and the structure demolished.   The Clerk was asked to find out how many, if any, retrospective planning applications have been turned down in the last 5 years and to ask the Welsh Government why did it not increase fees for retrospective planning applications in 2020 as a further deterrent.







                
6.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   

a)   Pembs County Council – Council Tax Demand leaflet 2022/23 – for Precept discussion.

    b)   Pembs County Council – letter asking if Mathry Community Council will take over the public 

      toilet facility in Abercastle received.   This was discussed at length.   Councillors consider it a 
      valuable asset but felt that the Council cannot take on the cost of running another public toilet 

      on its own.   The Clerk was asked to contact Jonathan Hughes to find out if the National Trust  

      might contribute to any funding and to set up a meeting with the Abercastle Boat Owners 
      Assoc. in the New Year.   Cllr. Jill Morgan, Cllr. Alan Price and C Cllr. Neil Prior would meet 
      with them to discuss options.  
    c)   Statutory Training Plan for Clerks and Councillors received. The Clerk would bring paper 
          copies to the next meeting for individual training plans to be confirmed. 
    c)   Woodland Trust – information on free trees.  The Clerk was asked to find out where the 
          closest hub for collection in Feb/Mar is and if a bulk order of 50 trees is possible.
    d)   Proposed budgets for 2023/24 – for Precept discussion.



ii)  NEWSLETTERS
             None.

       iii)  CONSULTATIONS 
a) Second Home Consultation​ – end date 22nd December.  Received.

7.   FRENCH TWINNING
8.   PRECEPT

      After some discussion of the requested three alternative budgets Cllr. Alan Price proposed an 
      increase in the Precept request for 2023/24 to £8000.  Seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  All in favour.
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
      C Cllr. Neil Prior gave details of the current County Council budget consultation for 2023/24.   The 
      annual gross budget  is £412 million which is offset by £146 million of income. Of the £266 million net 
      budget 70% goes on Social Services and Education.  There is a shortfall of £26 million.  
      Now that C Cllr. Prior has Cabinet responsibility for Town & Community Councils he is introducing an 
      online consultation every 2 months and a survey will be coming out late January for individual    

      Councillors which he hopes that as many as possible of the 640 Town & Community Councillors 
      across 77 Councils in Pembrokeshire will complete to give their views.

10. Pembrokeshire Cycle Race
      Deferred to Feb or March meeting.


11. Christmas Tree

      Councillors thanked Cllr. Alan Price and Bryn Morris for putting the Christmas Tree up and 

      said how nice it looked this year.  
Signed ……………………………….

Dated  ………………………………..

